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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ on Monday, 14 April 2014.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, April 14, 2014 at 7:48 p.m. at the North Plainfield Council Chambers, 263 Somerset Street, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes





Lawrence La Ronde 





Everett Merrill 

Keiona R. Miller 

Frank Righetti

Frank “Skip” Stabile 





Douglas M. Singleterry, Council President


Also Present: 

Michael Giordano Jr., Mayor

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator


Patrick DeBlasio, Chief Financial Officer
Anne Marie Rizzuto, Esq., Associate Borough Attorney 





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk 


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Singleterry.             


Council President Singleterry requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.


The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 9, 2013.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 10, 2013, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of March 20, 2014 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PRESENTATION:

Kenneth Childs, representing the PMA Insurance Group, presented a plaque and a $1,000.00 check to Mayor Giordano and the Borough Council.

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

Brian Benson, 171 West End Avenue, North Plainfield, recalling his comments from the previous meeting regarding usage of the athletic fields, offered an apology to the Recreation Director.  Advising of a lengthy conversation with Mr. Passe, the speaker noted that a mutually agreeable compromise had been achieved.
Bruce Heyman, owner of Fabricland, invited the Mayor and Council to the 80th Anniversary of Fabricland celebration being held April 24 from 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.  

NEW BUSINESS:
1.
Professional Engineering Resolutions – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod advised that both Grotto Engineering Associates and Suburban Consulting Engineers had submitted their annual campaign contribution certifications allowing them to enter into professional services contracts with the Borough.    

Grotto Engineering Associates, LLC

a. 2014 Municipal Engineering Services – Mr. Hollod explained that the services remain
unchanged, including David Testa’s hours, completion of the annual municipal aid application, telephone consultations and attendance at the Planning Board and Board of Adjustment meetings.  
b. Grove Street Sidewalk Mitigation – Bluestone Sidewalk Leveling – Phase 2 – The 
bid award was less than anticipated allowing the remaining funds to be used for additional sidewalk repairs, he explained.    
c. 2013 Stormwater Reporting – Mr. Hollod explained that several years ago the state 
set forth stormwater cleanup guidelines which are performed by the engineer with Mr. Rodino’s assistance.  Ms. Rizzuto advised of a typographical error in the body of the resolution, noting that it should reflect the year 2013.   Council indicated its agreement with the amended text.
Suburban Consulting Engineers

a. Fire Station Drainage Improvements and Garage Floor Coating System – Mr. Hollod
advised of the need to correct the drainage issues within the bays of the Fire Department.  

b. Additional Construction Phase Services for Council Chambers Rehabilitation – Mr. 
Hollod advised of several punch list items which need to be addressed.    
2.
Award of Northwood Apartments Sewer Rehabilitation Bid – D.E.H. – Mr. Hollod explained that this project was largely funded through the 2012 Community Development Block Grant.  The Borough requested and received the maximum federal funding available, $100,000.  
3.
Public Communication – M.H.F.  Mrs. Forbes encouraged the use of Facebook as a way to exchange information with residents.  Approximately 500 people have joined the North Plainfield Community Group and The Alternative Press provides community news, she concluded.         
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  

Mrs. Forbes reported on the Army National Guard’s competition for the most inspirational athlete, urging everyone to vote for Sandy Dodd’s son, Eric, who has Down Syndrome.  The Board of Education has hired a firm to assist in the hiring process of a new superintendent and is requesting public input as well.  Residents may complete an online survey from April 25 to May 9 or attend an open community forum on April 29.    
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:12 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President

04/14/14

